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February 12, 2017
 
 
Dear D181 Families, Staff, and Key Communicators,

The Board and I have heard from several community members who have expressed concern regarding the possible delay 
or stoppage of the project to build a new HMS. Thank you to all who have shared input.

Please know that the Board and I hope for nothing more than to keep the project progressing forward on time and on 
budget. However, there are some aspects of this situation that we cannot control. For example, we have been told that 
we are not able to sell bonds until the current lawsuit is resolved; without the sale of bonds, we cannot begin on-site 
construction.

While we and the Board’s attorneys are doing everything possible to expedite the lawsuit timeline, it will take time to 
move through the court system. We are also awaiting the outcome of possible legislation (Senate Bill 3319). The D181 
Board and administration are not in control of either of these processes. What we can control is our commitment to 
respectful and timely communication on these matters. This has included writing letters to and calling legislators and the 
Governor, as well as sharing what we can with you, our D181 community.

I am recommending to the Board at Monday’s Business meeting that we keep the project moving forward through at 
least the end of March in hopes that we will have more information about the legislative and legal processes, perhaps 
even a solution that allows us to sell bonds. This will require taking a risk by using additional funds that are in District 
reserves. If we do not receive a favorable court ruling, there is a possibility that the money expended out of reserves 
cannot be reimbursed by bond proceeds. I know that some will criticize me for this recommendation, but I believe it is a 
warranted risk. This community’s voters supported the HMS project, and I want to honor that action. Giving more time to 
work through these legal challenges may also avoid delaying the project by one or more years, which in turn would save 
considerable costs and avoid the negative impact of a delay on our students.

There may be difficult decisions ahead about whether to proceed, and if so, for how long to delay, knowing that the 
outcome of the legislation, the outcome of the lawsuit, and the inability to sell bonds are not within our control. I want 
you to know that we will continue to persevere and keep you informed as these efforts move forward.

Sincerely,

Don

Community Consolidated School District 181  •  115 West 55th Street, Clarendon Hills, IL 60514                                                                                                                              
630.861.4900 • fax: 630.887.1079  •  www.d181.org  •  Twitter: @CCSD181


